Minutes of Safety/Health Committee Meeting
April 24, 2017

Waterloo City Front Conference Room

Meeting called to order at 3:30 pm with the following committee members in attendance, aldermen
Russ Row, Steve Notheisen, Rita Trantham and Jim Hopkins. Mayor Tom Smith, Aldermen Stan Darter,
Clyde Heller, Russ Thomas, Finance Officer Shawn Kennedy and Building Inspector Nathan Krebel were
also present.

Agenda Item 1: Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda Items. None

Agenda Item 2: City Lake Dam Inspection. Mayor Tom Smith presented a recommendation (attached)
from Director of Public Works Tim Birk concerning the leak found at City Lake #1. After a discussion a
motion was made by Steve Notheisen to accept the recommendation to have Helitech perform the work
necessary to fix the leak, it was seconded by Jim Hopkins and the motion passed.

Agenda ltem 6: Comments. Mayor Tom Smith brought to our attention that the City gives Western
Egyptian an annual donation. This year it will be $7,500.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Steve Notheisen and second by Jim Hopkins. Meeting
adjourned at 4:10 pm.

Submitted by Russ Row



